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NETWORK NEWS:
PILN Soundbites: PILN Soundbites is a monthly issue of network and other news from around the region, focusing on invasive species management and biodiversity conservation. All issues of PILN Soundbites are available on the PILN Webpage at the SPREP website: www.sprep.org/piln. We are still updating and redesigning the PILN Webpage to accommodate new information and materials. We expect to have this completed within the next few months as it will be an important task of the Full-Time PILN Coordinator. Please feel free to share this Soundbite with your fellow colleagues and networks that may also find this information of interest. Also please e-mail your thoughts, comments and suggestions to: markb@sprep.org or piln@sprep.org PIILN is a participatory driven network and everyone’s comments are welcomed. Have a Happy Holiday Season everyone.
PILN Network Meeting: Funding is still being sought to support our next Network meeting now targeted for next year. We are currently looking at venue options and costs to hold this important meeting and as it is not likely we will be able to fund the same number of participants as in the past we encourage all countries, teams and organizations to allocate appropriate funding for their participation in the meeting.

As always we would wish to make the best of this opportunity and therefore would like to ask everyone for any comments and suggestions on location, venue, content, field trips, etc. Should no other countries or teams be able to host such a meeting then we will continue to develop plans for Samoa and/or an alternate centralized location in the region in order to reduce costs. Please remember that PILN is a participant-driven network and therefore your input is invaluable.
COUNTRY ACTIVITIES/ACTION PLANS: My sincere apologies if your news is not here but that probably means that I have failed to catch up with you in time, or you haven’t had time to put some words together to catch this deadline. So please give us some news for the next issue due out on JANUARY 31, 2010. Several of you have suggested that this is the most interesting and valuable part of the Soundbites so let’s all work hard to make it better for everyone.
I guess everyone was busy planning for the Holidays.

MEETING/CONFERENCE ANNOUNCEMENTS/NEWS:
“Durrell Wildlife Conservation Trust International Training Centre, Island Species-Led Action (ISLA) course 2010”.

Following the success of ISLA 2008 in Guam and ISLA 2009 in Fiji the International Training Centre is pleased to announce that we have funding for one more iteration of this popular course in the Pacific region. ISLA is a 10-day course for conservation practitioners & educators, focusing on proven & practical approaches to managing endangered species and habitats that can be realised with minimal resource implications. The course is designed for island species and habitat conservation managers from the public & private/charity sectors & academic staff from island universities/colleges.
The secured funding will cover local costs and provide a small number of scholarships for participants from other countries. We are now looking for a location and a partner to host the 2010 course, in the latter half of the year. If you are interested please get in touch with jill.key@durrell.org. 
Dr Jill Key

International Training Centre
Extension 050

Mobile 07829 804 509
Conservation NGO Management and Leadership 2010: Unitec NZ is offering a management and leadership training programme for Managers and Leaders of conservation NGOs in the Pacific. A Flyer is avaialable upon request from the PILN Coordinator. For further information please contact Fraser McDonald at fmcdonald@unitec.ac.nz
Thanking you in advance

Warm Regards

Fraser McDonlad

Conferences from CBB - the Centre for Biodiversity and Biosecurity: Early bird registration closes 30 November http://www.cbb.org.nz/conferences.asp 

Dear colleagues, We are organizing a workshop from March 8 to 10 near Munich where we'll discuss (A) if there is an emerging crisis in invasion biology and (B) how we can combine ecological theory, experiments, and field studies to achieve major progress in our discipline. We have deliberately chosen the term "crisis", hoping it will provoke discussions about the current state of our discipline and lead to fruitful interactions. Please follow the link for more information: http://www.invasion-ecology.de/downloads/Workshop2010.pdf It would be great to have you there.

Dr. Jonathan Jeschke

Ludwig-Maximilians-University Munich

Department of Biology II, Aquatic Ecology

Grosshaderner Str. 2

82152 Planegg-Martinsried, Germany

www.jeschke.tk
The 11th ICAZ International Conference of ICAZ (International Council for Archaeozoology) will take place in Paris, from 23 to 28 August 2010. This conference also includes scientific sessions on wildlife domestication, trading and island translocation, and invasions in the world through the ages and that might be of interest for you or your network. For more info:

http://www.alexandriaarchive.org/icaz/ICAZ2010/00-1st%20page/1st%20page.htm
Dear Colleagues, Below are upcoming conferences/workshops that may be of interest to you. For more information please follow the links provided. 
· Brisbane Convention and Exhibition Centre 28 February-3 March, 2010 (SEE): http://www.globalbiosecurity2010.com/
· International Invasive Ant Management Workshop 27–29 April, 2010 (SEE): http://www.terc.csiro.au/iiamw/location.asp 

Regards,

Natasha Doherty

Programme Support Officer

PII (Pacific Invasives Initiative)

School Of Biological Sciences 

The University of Auckland - Tamaki Campus 

Private Bag 92019

Auckland 1142

New Zealand

Ph: 64 9 3737599 ext.86817

Fax: 64 9 3737042

Website: http://issg.org/cii/pii/

Further details about the Island Invasives: Eradication and Management Conference are now posted on the conference website: http://www.cbb.org.nz/conferences.asp 
Of particular note is the draft programme as a downloadable pdf file. This includes authors and titles of 96 oral presentations and 46 poster papers. Please also note that the cutoff date for discounted early registration is the end of November. At this time nearly half of the 300 places are taken.

Dick Veitch Manager, 

Island Invasives Conference 

48 Manse Road Papakura 2113

New Zealand

Ph/fax +64 9 298

5775dveitch@kiwilink.co.nz 

http://www.cbb.org.nz/conferences.asp 
The Faculty of Life Sciences, University of Copenhagen, is hosting the *6th European Conference on Biological Invasions NEOBIOTA*. The title of the conference is *Biological Invasions in a Changing World - from Science to Management*. The organizing committee is pleased to invite all those who are interested in invasive plants and animals, to register and submit abstracts for oral and/or poster presentations at the conference homepage http://cis.danbif.dk/neobiota2010. Here you will also find more detailed information about the conference venue, topics, accommodation, etc. The conference will take place on 14-17 September 2010 in Copenhagen, Denmark, starting with an invited evening keynote lecture presented by Richard J. Hobbs from the Murdoch University in Western Australia. Everyone interested in Biological Invasions is invited to participate and share ideas, new results and opinions. All professions (ecologists, conservation agencies, stake-holders), all organisms (plants, animals, pathogens, fungi) and ecosystems (marine, freshwater, terrestrial) will be considered.

The registration is now opened. We encourage early registration, since the conference will be limited to 300 participants. Please, note also that *the deadline for registration and submission of abstracts is 15 March 2010*. For sharing the information with your colleagues interested in biological invasions, you may want to download a *flyer* from the conference homepage (see http://cis.danbif.dk/neobiota2010/info/conference-flyer).
International invasive ant management workshop: Announcing a three day workshop on the management of invasive ants to be held in Darwin, Australia on 27-29 April 2010. This focused workshop aims to facilitate networking among people involved in invasive ant management, as well as to improve the incorporation of research and ant biology into management. The workshop will be hosted by CSIRO, with accommodation at the Mirambeena resort within Darwin city. This workshop will be limited to 60 people due to restricted facility size. As such, priority will be given to people who are actively involved in decision making and ground work of invasive ant management, especially eradication programs. Participants will be expected to provide a brief (max. 5 minute) presentation of themselves and their work, and are also encouraged to propose a longer talk (15-20 minutes) of any aspect of invasive ant management that they deem of relevance to the workshop. Details of this workshop are yet to be finalized, and more information will be provided as soon as possible. For planning purposes, the cost of the workshop will be under AU$1500 per person, which includes accommodation.
Dear Colleagues,
A Conference on Biological Control for Nature is being held in Northampton Massachusetts, October 3-7 2010. This meeting will explore the benefits of classical biological control for the control of invasive insects and weeds in natural forests, and associated habitats such as wetlands, grasslands, and deserts. Applications to islands and other natural systems will be included. The meeting will not address other forms of biological control (augmentation, conservation, biopesticides), nor will it address use of biological control in plantation forestry. The meeting will appeal to biological control scientists, conservationists, invasion biologists, and land managers.
Information on the conference (including registration and session information) can be found at: http://biocontrolfornature.ucr.edu/ The meeting is limited to just 150 people so early registration is encouraged. If have specific questions please contact Mark Hoddle (mark.hoddle@ucr.edu) or Roy Van Driesche (vandries@nre.umass.edu)
Mark Hoddle,

Department of Entomology,

University of California,

Riverside, CA 92521

USA

Phone: 951-827-4714

Fax: 951-827-3086

www.biocontrol.ucr.edu

FIRST ANNOUNCEMENT AND CALL FOR EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST Combined workshops:

8th International Workshop on Biological Control and Management of Chromolaena odorata and Other Eupatorieae Workshop on Management of Parthenium hysterophorus Nairobi, Kenya, October 2010
Dr Costas Zachariades

ARC-PPRI, Private Bag X6006, Hilton, 3245 South Africa

Tel 033-3559418, cell 0833152100, fax 033-3559423

Alternative e-mail costaszach@yahoo.co.uk 
NEWS FROM PARTNERS/OTHERS:
FUNDING OPPORTUNITIES:
Information on a Proposed Climate Fund at: http://news.bbc.co.uk/2/hi/science/nature/8384523.stm 

Dear Colleagues, EarthCorps is a leader in Washington State for invasive flora removal. We offer an international exchange program for the junior staff or volunteers of international organizations that have similar interests. EarthCorps is now accepting international applications for our environmental service learning program. EarthCorps offers a 6-month service learning program in Seattle, Washington, USA that brings together emerging environmental leaders to learn the fundamentals of:
· Environmental Service

· Community Building

· Leadership

EARTHCORPS CHARGES NO TUITION OR FEES for its services and in fact supplies insurance, individual homestay families, food, gear and a monthly stipend to all international participants. EarthCorps provides additional support in acquiring US J-1 Trainee visas. EarthCorps has established the following minimum criteria to be considered for the program:
· 18-25 years of age

· Conversational English

· No Criminal Record

BEFORE YOU NOMINATE please note that EarthCorps is required by the US government to ensure that every applicant meets strict criteria in order to qualify for a US J-1 Trainee visa. Before you nominate please make sure your candidates meet the following minimum criteria:

· 4 year college degree in the environmental field and 1 year of relevant work experience




OR-

· 5 years of work experience in the environmental field

These criteria are only for meeting US government regulations regarding the J-1 Trainee visa. US American team members may have less experience than this when entering the program.

DEADLINES AND START DATES:

· Applicant Application Dead Line: January 29, 2010

· Participant selection: February 2010

· Visa processing: March - April 2010

· Travel confirmation: May 2010

· EarthCorps Program starting date: June 2, 2010

· EarthCorps Program graduation: December 2010

TO APPLY: Candidates should be referred to EarthCorps by an environmental organization (i.e. NGO, community group, university or student club). Materials are available online at: http://www.earthcorps.org/join_international.php. Separate application materials for the candidate will be sent after confirmation of their nomination. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.

Mark Howard

Senior International Program Manager, Responsible Officer EarthCorps

6310 NE 74th St., Suite 201E

Seattle, Washington 98115 USA

+1-206-322-9296 ext. 224 office

+1-206-322-9312 fax

email: mark@earthcorps.org 

http://www.earthcorps.org/international.php
The Alexander von Humboldt Foundation is granting up to twenty International Climate Protection Fellowships annually funded under the Federal Environment Ministry's (BMU) International Climate Protection Initiative. The fellowships target prospective leaders from non-European threshold and developing countries who are engaged in the field of climate protection and resource conservation in academia, business and administration in their countries. The fellowship will enable the recipients to conduct a research-related project of their own choice with hosts in Germany whom they are free to choose themselves. The Alexander von Humboldt Foundation is running the programme, which is currently scheduled to last until 2012/2013, in cooperation with the Federation of German Industries (BDI), the Centre for International Postgraduate Studies in Environmental Management (CIPSEM) at TU Dresden, the German Academic Exchange Service (DAAD), the Deutsche Bundesstiftung Umwelt (DBU), the Deutsche Gesellschaft für Technische Zusammenarbeit (GTZ) and the Renewables Academy AG (RENAC). In addition to applicants who have been trained in the natural and engineering sciences, candidates who have been engaged in legal, economic and societal issues relating to climate change are encouraged to apply for this programme. For more information: http://www.humboldt-foundation.de/web/ICF.html closing date (date of receipt at Humboldt Foundation): 15th January 2010. 
AUSTRALIA ANNOUNCES FUNDING PRIORITIES FOR PACIFIC CLIMATE CHANGE ADAPTATION: The Minister for Foreign Affairs, Stephen Smith, and the Minister for Climate Change and Water, Penny Wong, today announced funding priorities to assist Pacific Island countries to meet the immediate challenges of climate change. The Government has previously announced $150 million for the International Climate Change Adaptation Initiative. The Initiative aims to meet high priority climate adaptation needs in vulnerable countries in our region.

Of this $150 million Initiative, $75 million has previously been allocated and $50 million is being allocated today. Of this $50 million, $25 million will be allocated to help implement high priority, practical adaptation programs in Pacific island countries, including:
· working with the agricultural sector to address food security issues;

· protecting water supplies and essential infrastructure;

· improving coastal zone management to increase the resilience of coastal areas and community settlements to climate change; and

· supporting disaster preparedness and disaster risk reduction programs.
A further $12 million will be provided for the Pacific Adaptation Strategy Assistance Program to strengthen the capacity of Pacific Island countries to assess their vulnerabilities to climate change and develop adaptation strategies. This will help Pacific Island countries to build the skills and knowledge they need for long-term decision making to prepare for climate change. Australia will also contribute:

· $6 million to support Pacific regional organisations to undertake adaptation work on issues such as fisheries management and crop diversity;

· $4.3 million investment will be made upgrading sea level monitoring stations in Pacific countries; and 

· $2.7 million will be spent in partnership with non-government organisations working on adaptation in the region.

Australia is committed to decisive action on climate change both at home and globally, and recognises that building resilience to climate change is critically important for vulnerable countries in the Pacific. Of the $75 million previously allocated, amounts include:

· $14.8m of funding for the Pacific announced by the Prime Minister at last year’s Forum in Niue;

· $20m for the Pacific Climate Change Science Program; and

· $40m for the World Bank’s Pilot Programme for Climate Resilience.

For more information please visit www.ausaid.gov.au/keyaid/adaptation.cfm 

AVAILABLE NEWSLETTERS/REPORTS: The following newsletters, flyers and reports are also available as a PDF through PILN upon request and also at the PILN webpage found at www.sprep.org:  No additional newsletters available this month. 
INTERSTING NEWS/LINKS/WEBSITES:
Chatham Island oystercatcher (Haematopus chathamensis) management techniques: guidelines for protecting nests and increasing their productivity By Peter J. Moore Department of Conservation Technical Series 35. 50 p. 

What's it about? The Chatham Island oystercatcher (Haematopus chathamensis; torea) is an endangered species ranked by the New Zealand Department of Conservation as ‘Nationally Critical’, making it a very high priority for conservation management. The goal of the species’ recovery plan is to improve productivity and adult survivorship, and to increase the total population to > 250 individuals, thus reducing its chance of extinction and its threat ranking. This report outlines the management techniques used in 1998–2004 to boost oystercatcher productivity. From 1998 to 2004, 16 km of shoreline in northern Chatham Island (Wharekauri and Maunganui) was managed using a combination of three general techniques: predator control, stock exclusion, and movement or raising of nests away from high tide. This three-pronged attack was considered the ‘best practice’ set of actions that would boost oystercatcher productivity and was a major success. Whereas productivity is usually low on average (0.35 chicks per pair), intensive management resulted in much higher breeding success (1.04 chicks per pair; range = 0.5–1.6). Birds that were reared in managed areas bred at 2–5 years of age, subdivided previously large territories and spread along previously unoccupied shoreline, particularly in northern Chatham Island. Survival of adults (98%) and juveniles (89%) was also higher in the managed zones. In 7 years, the total population increased from 144 to 316 birds, and the number of breeding pairs increased from 49 to 89 as a result of young birds recruiting into the population. The techniques outlined in this report should be of use to future managers of this endangered population of birds.

The above new publication is now in press and can be downloaded from: http://www.doc.govt.nz/upload/documents/science-and-technical/docts35entire.pdf (1,258 KB) 
Shyama Pagad

Manager, Information Services

IUCN SSC Invasive Species Specialist Group

Regional Office for the Pacific (New Zealand)

University of Auckland

Tel +64 9 3737599 (X88624). Fax +64 9 3737042

www.issg.org/ 

www.issg.org/database/welcome/
Dear colleagues:

The Symposium on Invasive Species on Freshwater Ecosystems in Iberian Peninsula has recently been hold at the University of Navarra and coordinated by Dr. Rafael Miranda. General purposes, participants and downloadable communications presented at this recent event are now available (open access) at http://www.unav.es/centro/especiesinvasoras/. Just click on the Link ‘POSTERES Y NOTAS CIENTIFICAS –to download written communications- or on ‘LIBRO DE RESÚMENES Y DESCARGAS’ –to download abstracts and conferences-. Most of them are in Spanish, although some of them are in English. Prestigious researchers and managers have taken part in this meeting. Topics/results relating invasive flora, parasites (invasive or linked to invasive taxa), vertebrate and invertebrate invasive affecting freshwater ecosystems fauna have been presented. Importantly, the results of several field management experiences on invasive species have been presented and discussed.

Defenders of Wildlife hosted the symposium, "The Role of Trade in the Amphibian Crisis," on November 19, 2009, in Washington, DC. The three-page summary of proceedings, including descriptions of the presentations on topics ranging from science to policy, as well as key themes of discussion, is now available online: www.defenders.org/amphibiantrade-symposium ... The symposium included discussion of the deadly chytrid fungus as an invasive species in its own right and the symposium also briefly touched on the issue of invasive species of amphibians.

The symposium was done in partnership with the Sustainable Development and Conservation Biology Program of the University of Maryland. Please distribute to anyone interested in amphibian conservation, wildlife disease, or wildlife trade
For interested parties; The common myna, house crow, Indian ringneck parakeet, domestic ferret, rusa deer and red-eared slider are targeted as possible emerging pest species in a series of National Animal Pest Alert brochures. The alerts were produced with support of the Australian Government’s Bureau of Rural Sciences and are endorsed by the national Vertebrate Pests Committee and relevant state and territory authorities. The four page colour brochures feature pictures and detailed descriptions of the pests, and information on their biosecurity, distribution, biology and risk management. A further 6 species have been selected by a national committee for brochures due for publication in early 2010. The Animal Pest Alerts are available using search terms on the Department of Agriculture and Food’s website http://www.agric.wa.gov.au/ 
and feral.org http://www.feral.org.au/index.cfm?fuseaction=search.SearchForm
DIRECT LINKS:

http://www.agric.wa.gov.au/objtwr/imported_assets/content/pw/vp/toad/red-earedslideralert.pdf
http://www.agric.wa.gov.au/objtwr/imported_assets/content/pw/vp/animalpestalertrusadeer.pdf
http://www.agric.wa.gov.au/objtwr/imported_assets/content/pw/vp/bird/commonmyna_nht.pdf
Please let me have details of any work and/or actions you are planning and would like to include in next months posting due out DECEMBER 24, 2009. Also your comments and suggestions on the Soundbites are always welcome. SOIFUA and A VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS AND JOYOUS NEW YEAR!!
Mark J. Bonin (Interim Coordinator)
Pacific Invasives Learning Network [PILN]

P.O. Box 240

Apia, Samoa

Phone: (+685) 21929 ext. 280 Direct Line: (+685) 66280

Mobile: (+685) 771-7934

SKYPE: mark.james.bonin
Email: markb@sprep.org or piln@sprep.org 
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